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The Queen City Yacht Club

‘first’ Commodore, W.M - Herman’s boat, “Friendship

By Mark Vanderwall 
Chief Idea Officer

On May 8th members gathered 
on Dock One to salute 109 
years of Queen City Yacht Club 

seamanship and friendship. Members 
brought appetizers and beverages to share 
as we toasted our founders on several 
occasions. The first organizational meeting 
of Queen City Yacht Club was on May 8, 
1916, at Fremont Hall.

QCYC ‘first’ Commodore, W.M. Herman’s 
boat, “Friendship”, that lead excursions all 
around Puget Sound, and I’d like to believe 
we are out cruising with “FRIENDSHIP” in 
the lead still today!  􁋵

Members Rocked on Dock One for Members Rocked on Dock One for 
QCYC’s 109th Birthday Party!QCYC’s 109th Birthday Party!

Decor Galore at Memorial Day Dinghy Parade - More Photos Page 5 Fleet Chaplain Ken Klett Leads Memorial Day Outstation Ceremony

Brought Back the EightiesBrought Back the Eighties

SEE PAGE 4 FOR  PHOTOS!

The QCYC Music Committee did not disappoint 
on Saturday night as they rocked hits from the 
eighties, following Willie’s Addictive Barbecue 

dinner. Special thanks to our ‘house band’ members who 
performed all night long: Joe Adams (bass), Janet Atkins 
(vocals), Shawn Baldwin (keyboards), Greg Bolin (drums 
and vocals), Susan Burke (vocals), Terry Carlisle (guitar 
and vocals), Paul Grimm (vocals), Tamara Hillmann 
(vocals) and Mark Vanderwall (guitar and vocals) and 
Chuck Gould as roadie/sound guy, as well as A&R!  􁋵

	 Saturday, July 19	 Shilshole Bay Marina
	 Sunday-Monday, July 20-21:	 Port of Everett
	  Tuesday-Wednesday, July 22-23:	 Oak Harbor Marina
	 Thursday-Friday, July 24-25:	 Port of La Conner
	 Saturday, July 26:	 Cap Sante Marina, Anacortes

Fleet Captains’ Summer Cruise 
Registration Opened May 27

QCYC & TYEE YC Bridge Prepares for Memorial Day Ceremony at the Outstation

Lead Guitar Player Terry 
Carlisle Channels ACDC’s 
legendary lead guitarist 

Angus Young Saturday Night

July 3rd  Fleet arrives at Winslow Outstation
•	Appetizers provided by Dock A at 
the clubhouse at 4:30PM

•	 Dinner: Spaghetti Feed with garlic bread & salad
•	Karaoke at the clubhouse

July 4th
•	 Eye-Openers in the clubhouse and 
Continental Breakfast served 7:30-9:30AM
— OR —

•	Support the Bainbridge PANCAKE 
Breakfast in the Town & Country 
West Parking Lot from 8-10AM

•	Decorate the QCYC boat and Kids Activities
•	Grand Old 4th Parade on Winslow Ave at 1PM
•	 Dinner: Hot Dog and Hamburger Bash by the 
Bridge 6PM in the clubhouse

•	 Fire Pit get together at 9PM - Outstation lawn

July 5th
•	 Eye-Openers and Breakfast in the clubhouse – 
French Toast, Scrambled Eggs & Bacon, and Fruit

•	Dinghy Poker Run  Time TBD 
$5.00 cash per participant

•	Appetizers provided by Dock B at 
the clubhouse at 4:30PM

•	 Dinner: Taco Bar
•	 Fire Pit Hangout 9:00pm and Karaoke

July 6th
•	 Continental Breakfast
•	 Cleanup and Fleet Departure

Join us for the QCYC 
Bainbridge Island Grand Old 4th!

Adults - $75.00 per person includes 
all meals, beverages, and activities 

Except for $5.00 Dinghy Poker Run Fee
Kids under age 12 - $30.00 per person

􀋃  July 3rd-6th at the Winslow Outstation  􀋃  Register Online today  􀋃

Low & Slow
Pitmasters Lined Up for the ‘Almost Annual Low & Slow BBQ – Menu & Photos on Page 7
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When Called to Help, These Members
Jump Right In!Jump Right In!

GAS · DIESEL · OIL · PUMP OUTS
GROCERIES · BEER · WINE · ICE

– OIL CHANGE SPECIALISTS –

2732 Westlake Ave N Seattle, WA 98109
SOUTHEAST OF THE AURORA BRIDGE

Present your Queen City Yacht Club 
membership to receive significant 

discounts on gas & diesel!
– 20¢ o�  50 gallons or more of gas –

– 40¢ o�  100 gallons or more of diesel –
– 50¢ o�  200 gallons or more of diesel –

Contact Dave Morrison if you would 
like to schedule an oil change, or if 

you have any questions!
(206) 284-6600

(206) 284-6601 FAX
morrisonsnorthstar@gmail.com

Enjoy Club Summer 
Events for Food & Fun

By Doug Genord 
Commodore

Opening Day was amazing. The 
four-day event was one of the best I 
can remember. It was very evident 

the extraordinary amount of planning and 
effort that went into it. Thank you all and 
thanks for getting the season started.

Looking forward shows no lull in the 
excitement.

Pitmasters brought their best barbecue 

to the ‘Almost Annual Low & Slow BBQ’ 
event. Thanks to Co-Chairs P/C Mark Reed 
and Gary Turner, the event was great fun for 
everyone. Members filled in the U to sample 
special BBQ recipes, beer and soda.

The month of June ends with the club 
hosting our annual Big Brother event with 
the Bremerton Yacht Club at our Outstation 
on Bainbridge Island. July picks up the 
weekend, after with our Independence Day 
Cruise to the island for a long weekend’s 
worth of food and fun. July ends with the water and the land!  􁋵

REPORTREPORTCommodorCommodore’se’s  

Fleet Captains’ 
Summer Cruise.

For Gail and 
I, throw in two 
Commodore Balls 
and an out-of-state wedding to cover any 
down time. I hope you all are able to take 
advantage of these Club events as well as 
find quality time with family and friends 
on the water.

Happy and safe boating everyone. We 
look forward to seeing you all out on the 

DOUG GENORD
COMMODORE

with VC Doug Wadden & 
Edmonds YC Commodore Larry Carpenter

“We’re not boaters.” Yet here they 
are, boating & making QCYC 
fun. We all know there are 

great things about having friends with 
boats! Delly and Steven Behen accepted 
Sheri and Rick Ashleman’s invite on their 
boat, but Delly promptly suffered motion 
sickness, throwing up, hanging her head 
over the side of the boat.

Steven recalls that a friend said, ‘Well 
I guess you’ll never own a boat’. He said 
that set the challenge in place, he would 
own a boat. Delly sought hypnotherapy to 
overcome being dealt this bad hand in life 
and she said she is now good on big boats.

Experiencing Memorial Day weekend at 
the Outstation with the Ashlemans, Steven 
said it was all it took to convince him they 
needed to join this Club. They bought 
a small Camano and joined the Club a 
month later. That was 2017.

Already onto their second boat, in 

� e Original Recyclers

Gabel’sGabel’s
Refi nishing & UpholsteryRefi nishing & Upholstery
Gabel’s
Refi nishing & Upholstery

� e Original Recyclers
Restoring furniture is our passion
Please call us for an appointment

(206) 784-2305 . 344 NW 85th St, Seattle
gabelsrefi nishing.comgabelsrefi nishing.com

you put in, the more you get back. “I like 
things with history, and we feel like if we do 
our part, the Club will be around for others 
to enjoy when we’re all gone,” Steven said.

He said they pitch in to ease the burdens 
of others and make it fun. “It is a cool thing! 
People are missing out if they do not jump 
in,” Delly said. This couple really match 
each other’s energy, choosing to wake up 
every day and have fun.  􁋵

short order, Steven 
remarked, “It feels like 
a long time because 
we’re so active.” 
Both he and Delly 
jumped right into 
volunteering following 
in the footsteps of 
their sponsors, the 
Ashlemans.

Delly became a 
bartender in week two, 
committing herself to 
bartending the first 
meeting every month 
with Kent Soffel. 
Steven signed up right 
away for the docks 
committee. He said 
he really enjoys the 
immediate satisfaction 
of completing any 
project, even clearing 

spider webs!
They love 

meeting new 
people, so 
they attend 
events and 
volunteer to 
help with meals during events, decorate 
the Club for the holidays, and more. They 
served as Fleet Captains, chaired a 4th of 
July weekend at the Outstation, and have 
disguised themselves on several Opening 
Day weekends on the decorated boat.

Steven was elected to the Board; Delly was 
appointed Membership Chair in 2024. Like 
so many before them, the Behens believe 
the Club is what you make of it; the more 

Delly & Steve Behen (#386) Step Up When Called

Denise Lindholme
Spotlight Columnist
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REPORTREPORT

DOUG WADDEN
VICE COMMODORE

& Margi

Member Photographs Tell the Story
By Doug Wadden 
Vice Commodore

We are asking for your assistance. 
This cruising season, we want 
to add to our Club’s archive of 

photographs taken by members. Wherever 
you are headed, take new photographs of 
your favorite places, marinas, anchorages, 
towns, outstations, reciprocals, events and 
celebrations with family and friends.

Our new website, which is in development, 
will feature much more photography and 
Bilge Pump always needs new photographs 
of club events. Additionally, a membership 
development program will also need new 
images. Cruising photography from now 

to September or the past 12 months is 
welcomed.

Please photography to Pete Delaunay 
(pete@delaunay.compete@delaunay.com) or myself (djwad@uw.edudjwad@uw.edu).

A few suggestions: Get closer to your 
subjects, mix up vertical and horizontal 
formats, be aware of the direction of light, 
especially when taking photos of individuals 
or groups of people and have them front lit 
or side lighting, not back lit. If you have a 
drone, please send us some remote location 
aerial photographs of Queen City boats in 
amazing or unusual settings.

Wildlife, such as bears and whales, 
members fishing, crabbing, hauling prawns 
and harvesting oysters are all great to see. 
Do not forget the potlucks, wine tastings, 

to supply caption information, who is it, 
where is it, when was it. See you on the 
water.  􁋵

Vice CommodorVice Commodore’se’s  

• Runabouts
• Cruisers

• Motoryachts

• Fishing Boats

• Fishing Guides
• Classic Boats

• liveaboards
• Sailboats

• Floating Homes
• Houseboats

• River Sleds
• Bass Boats

• And More ...

BOAT INSURANCE IS OUR 
ONLY BUSINESS 

Unbeatable Coverage and Rates 
for all Boats and Yachts 

B� T 
Insurance Agency 

We insure 
all types of boats! 

800.828.2446 
www.boalinsurance.net 
inlo@boatinsurance.net 

Queen City boats Wanderer and Williwaw at a remote anchorage in Alaska

By Barb & Eric Wood 
Outstation Co-Chairs

The Outstation is officially ready for 
Summer fun. The place looks great 
thanks to all who helped before, 

during and after the WorkPARTY.
A lineup of Summer Hosts has been 

identified and will be on hand to answer 
any questions or issues. Remember, these 
folks are volunteers, and any help you can 
give them to keep the place tidy and green 
will be appreciated. Also, please remember 
to sign in online within a 24-hour period 
after arrival as to how long you plan to stay.

Memorial Day, July 4th and Labor Day 

Outstation Summer 
Hosts Welcome Members

events are always well attended, and dock 
space can fill up fast. Try to tie up close 
to the boats already on the dock. Also, 
dinghies should be tied on the dock marked 
“dinghy only.”

During the WorkPARTY, a couple 
came over from the public dock to inquire 
about joining QCYC. This happens often as 
boaters fall in love with Bainbridge Island. 
The public dock is a great source of boaters 
who might be interested in joining QCYC. 
Perhaps when you are out walking this 
summer, take a walk down the public dock 
and introduce yourself!

Safe boating.  􁋵

Collision Repair Specialists Since 1947Collision Repair Specialists Since 1947Collision Repair Specialists Since 1947Collision Repair Specialists Since 1947
(206) 525-7377 • 1722 NE 85th St, Seattle • CooksAuto.com

or your favorite restaurants in the region… 
send us your best images.

Just this past weekend was the Memorial 
Day remembrance at our Bainbridge 
Outstation and coming up is the sold out 
Low and Slow Bar-B-Q. These are followed 
by the Big Brother Cruise-in in June and 
the Fourth of July Celebration, both in 
Bainbridge. Then comes the Fleet Captains 
Cruise in late July and the G-14 Cruise-in 
in August. There is more, but you get the 
idea, these are all perfect opportunities to 
take some photographs.

Get out and document your travels, 
friends, family, and fellow members so 
we can share these great experiences with 
prospective members. And do not forget 

The Turn Point Lighthouse on Stuart Island

Member Allan Emas Bainbridge Island Resident 
Delivering Another Beautiful Load of Firewood
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Thanks to Emily Mamales & Sherry Weiss 
for Bartending on a Busy Saturday Night!

Active Opening Day Shuttle to SYC

Selling houses is a lot of what I do, 
but I am also here as your resource for a . - making the most of any home. 

� I have a substantial list of vetted 
contractors and experts who can help 
with any size project, from emergency 
repair to a complete renovation. I am 

always happy to share ideas about home 
improvement, current home trends, 

current costs on renovation projects, or 
long-term returns on those investments. 

Our team of three has 45+ years of 
experience we can put to work for you, 

and we always appreciate the 
opportunity to be interviewed to earn 

your business. 

YOUR REAL ESTATE CONCIERGE 

AndyGerde­
Your knowledgeable and reliable 

yacht broker. 

• Q Y Member ince 2005
• Expertise in both ail and m t r yacht
• 130 Broker in 20+ office worldwide 

Contact me for a free, no obligati n 
anaJy i of the market value and optimum 
po itioning for your boat. 
Andy Gerde • Phone: 206.552.4335 
andyg@unitedyacht.com • www.pacuy .com 

U ITED YACHT 
SAL CS 

QCYC Jumped Back to the Eighties for 

By Chuck Gould  Music Committee Chair 
Lisa Buchheit  Tarettes VP 

& Pete DeLaunay

Thanks to our amazing volunteers 
who made Opening Day week a 
success as members and guests 

got “Back to the 80’s!” Bridge builders 
took the week off as SYC and QCYC 
prepared for guests from the Grand 14. 
Moving the work dock to the U was 
quite an undertaking.

Members and guests got into the spirit 
of the eighties with music, costumes 
and hair!

Opening Day festivities 
launched on Wednesday 
with Wine Tasting on 
the second deck! What 
a fun way to kick off the 
week. 

Thursday’s pulled port sandwiches 
were excellent, and Karaoke brought 
out our best vocalists!

Whoa! QCYC Members Positioning Work Slip in the U for Opening Day

Thanks to Bartender 
Jack Herrinig with 
Epic Eighties Look

Eighties Hairdo 
Challengers!

Nice Turnout Launches Opening 
Day for Wine Tasting Event

Thanks to the Galley Crew for Tasty 
Appetizers for Wine Tasting

Opening Day Karaoke DJ Dave 
Ewton Rocked the House

Opening Day Karaoke Brought Out the 
Back to the Eighties Chorus

Thanks to Opening Day Karaoke 
Night Bartenders! P/C Terron 

& Denise Lindholme

Chateau Ste - Michele Somilier 
with Opening Day Chair 

Adam Roseillini at Wine Tasting Event

Thanks to Debbie Foote and her crew for Friday 
afternoon BINGO on the second deck.

Celebrating Opening Day BINGO Friday Afternoon

Opening Day Friday BINGO Number 
Callers & Score Keeper

The weekend was full 
of fun activities at Queen 
City and Seattle Yacht Club 
with shuttle hours 8 a.m. to 
midnight on both days. 

The Saturday boat parade 
was fun for everyone on 
board the Queen City entry 
led by ET on a bicycle and 
a Delorean cutout to bring 
back the eighties. 

Opening Day QCYC 
Novelty Decorated Boat

QCYC Boat Parade Chair Lupe 
Weiss displays First Place Award 

for Best Novelty Decorated

Thanks to Opening 
Day Chairs Adam & Lori 
Rosellini for organizing 
a great Opening Day 
week of fun meals and 
music. A thank you 
party, coordinated by 
Steve & Delly Behen, 
brought most of the 70+ 
volunteers together to 
cap the week.

Saturday night was fun, beginning with Willie’s 
Addictive BBQ and followed by our own Desolations 
Sounds with a play list of eighties tunes that kept the 
dance floor full all night long. The 30-plus song set 
included classics by Queen, The Police, Dire Straits, 
ZZ Top, The Romantics, Joan Jett, Soft Cell, John 
Mellencamp, The Pretenders, and more!

Nice Turnout Launches Opening Day for Wine Tasting Event

Opening Day Karaoke Brought Out 
the Back to the Eighties Chorus

Kids Were Welcomed to the 
Dance Floor Until 9 p.m - Nightly

We had a great turnout for 
Sunday’s brunch! Thanks to the 
galley crew, Tarettes & many 
friends who worked so hard to 
make this a delightful finale to 
Opening Week. Special Thanks 
to Wendy DeLaunay for her 
leadership on this project. 
She is the gracious presence 
that keeps our women’s group 
moving onward and upward!

Active Opening Day Shuttle to SYC

Sunday Morning Galley Crew 
Brought on Breakfast

Queen City and Seattle Yacht Club Bridges & 
‘TRIO’ Meet for Sunday Morning Breakfast

Adam & Steve on the 
Grill for the Opening 
Day Thank You Party

Kimberlee Campbell & 
Debbie Foote With President 

Reagan of the Eighties



VOLUME 97 ISSUE 6June 2025June 2025 55

Full House at the Outstation for Memorial Day Weekend

Outstation Galley Memorial Day Weekend Work Around

On Seattle’s Lake Union
– SINCE 1983 –

GALLERY MARINE ENGINE

Westerbeke Engines & Generators
Yanmar & Universal Engines
Ford Lehman • Hino 
Crusader • Cummins

Complete engine room service on Gas & Diesel Engines
Electrical Repairs & Upgrades

Repower or Rebuild
Our dock or yours!

717 NE Northlake Way
Seattle, WA 98105

(206) 547-2477
offi ce@gallerymarine.com

RECIPROCAL CLUBS 
WANTED!

SEND NAME OF RECIPROCAL CLUB & CONTACT TO
JIM CHEVIGNY, QCYC RECIPROCAL CLUB CHAIR

CHEVIGNY@COMCAST.NET

Lewis O. Titland, CPA PS
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT 

PO BOX 1810
MILTON, WA 98354

TEL: 206-789-5433
FAX: 206-899 1998

Yacht Performance Center
Bow & Stern

Thrusters
Electronics

Rigging

206-633-1195
 ypcseattle@outlook.com

915 NE Boat St
Seattle

Haul Outs with
Elevator Lift

Bottom Painting

Mechanical
Inspections

Gas & Diesel
Engine Service

Repowers

Head Systems

Members cruised to the Outstation 
for Memorial Day weekend. 
Several events were organized as 

members enjoyed fun dinners and down 

Members Enjoyed a Laid-Back 
Memorial Day Weekend

time at the Outstation on an unusually 
sunny weekend, while honoring all those 
who have fallen and/or served in the 
military of our great country.  􁋵

Thanks to all the PAULS for organizing a fun Memorial Day Weekend at the Outstation



VOLUME 97 ISSUE 6 June 2025June 202566

JOYCE CARLSON
REAR COMMODORE

& Kevin in Hawaii

Grounds Chair Kaye Brunson 
Knows How to Get Her Hands Dirty

as needed. Kaye is mindful of grounds 
finances.

As the club grounds are considerable 
Kaye welcomes members to call her 
attention to any problems they see. For 
example, a member called out that a shrub 
was making it difficult to see the exit card 
reader. That notice was appreciated!

REPORTREPORTRear CommodorRear Commodore’se’s  

While spouse Eric’s talents are spent on 
the docks, he is helpful working the utility 
trailer and delivering plants and supplies to 
the Club. Susan Rebello, Tara Giese, Mary 
Green and Val Ohlstrom and many others 
have provided Kaye with strong support 
working for Kaye on the grounds.

Kaye is highly responsible, works 
independently, and takes the initiative 
to get things done in a timely manner. 
She is happy to share her knowledge and 
experiences with volunteers. On my end, 
working with Kaye has been smooth 
sailing, a pleasure and fun.

When you next see Kaye, please thank her 
for her dedication!

A little aside, a final and big thank you 
to those who worked at the Water Palooza 
pressure washing and Pride of Queen City 
events in April. We can be proud of their 
efforts as their work shows throughout the 
Mainstation.  􁋵

A HOME AS BEAUTIFUL AS YOUR VIEW
800.508.1833 (mention QCYC)
sales@lindal.com
lindal.com
Founded in 1945

chair. Kaye’s interest in horticulture has been 
longstanding and she has studied pruning, 
weed management, and sustainable 
horticulture at Lake Washington Technical 
School. She has also completed the master 
gardener and a forestry course.

As the Grounds Chair, Kaye oversees 
the landscaping service, plans grounds 
work parties, schedules irrigation and 
contractors work such as mulch delivery, 
pruning and similar tasks. Kaye purchases 
plants, supplies and materials to operate 
the grounds. She keeps her keen eye on the 
health of the landscape and troubleshoots 

By Joyce Carlson 
Rear Commodore

An excellent time of the year to 
recognize Kaye Brunson, Queen 
City’s Grounds Chair. We are a 

few weeks away from summer officially 
beginning, a time many take to their yards 
and gardening. Kaye is responsible for 
overseeing the club’s grounds which are 
extensive and no small task.

Kaye (and spouse Eric Lindbeck) joined 
Queen City in June, 2019. They have served 
as helpers for Opening Day activities and 
held Trivia nights. Kaye jumped in to work 
on the Grounds and has since become the 

Pride of Queen City Crews Tackled Specific Tasks

Thanks to Randy Smith for this aerial photo of the $1.6B SR 520 bridge 
Portage Bay bridge construction from Montlake to I-5. WSDOT contractors 
are installing a north and south temporary construction trestles, followed 
by construction of the north span to be completed in 2027. The existing 

bridge will be removed by 2028. Portage Bay south construction will be from 
2028-2030. For updates and information visit sr520construction.comsr520construction.com.  􁋵

520 Bridge Construction 
Timeline to 2031

Mainstation Grounds Chair, Kaye Brunson, on the Job

P/C Dave Bedner  Greg Hands  Terry Carlisle  Peter Horsman  Jack Connick
Margaret Krows  Ed Diluck  Eric Lindbeck  Larry Downs  Jeff Ohlstrom
Brian Elert  Paul Riggs  Steve Epstein  Randy Smith   Gordy Foote

Ron Stevenson  Doug Genord  Dave Ulfers  Dave Hancock  Doug Wadden  􁋵

Thanks to Power Washer Palooza 
Volunteer Crew

Power washing the Mainstation is no small task, but our Palooza crew 
stepped right in with their own equipment to get the job done. Thanks 
to the power palooza crew who made the Mainstation sparkle the week 

before Pride of Queen City.  – Rear Commodore Joyce Carlson

Joe & Nancy Adams  Kathy Hickman  Sasha Alessi  Mike & Tammie Hogan  Patrick Baker & Joanne Geoff
Tony Johnson  Marcia Bailey  Steven Barton  Ken Klett  Steve & Delly Behen  Margaret Krows

Kyle Bixby  Dean Lentgis  Steve Bohot  Nick Lesnikoski  Anne Marie Cunningham  Walt Braithwaite
Eric Lindbeck  Kaye Brunson  Jack Connick  Kevin Peterson  Christian Dahl  Kathy Pompeo

Larry & Rheta Downs  Chris Ramos  Gordy Foote  Lynne Reister  Steve & Kathy Gano
Adam & Lori Rosellini  Doug & Gail Genord  Randy & Sandy Smith  Tara Giese

Charlie Soffel & Kristie Shields  Dan & Dana Grimm  Harper Soffel  Paul & Hana Tsai  Dave Hancock
Dave Ulfers  Greg Hands  Mark Vanderwall  Virgina Harris  Doug & Margi Wadden  􁋵

Thank you for Joining 
a Pride of Queen City Crew!

Recognizing members who joined a volunteer crew for the Pride 
of Queen City Spring Clean Up Event. Our Club is successful 
because of you! Queen City is successful because of you!
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TarettesTarettesFriends, Fun & FellowshipFriends, Fun & Fellowship
150+ Guests Enjoyed Opening 

Day Sunday Breakfast
By Kimberlee Campbell 
Tarettes Women’s Club President

What a great time 
we had during 
Opening week 

with the many celebrations 
here at the Club and with 
our Grand IV friends. It truly 
took a village to successfully 
complete so many events. 
Our annual Sunday breakfast 
had record attendance, and 
the galley crew came early to 
cook up the yummy breakfast 
of hashbrowns, bacon, sausage, scrambled 

Our summer reads are the Jaipur Trilogies 
by Alka Joshi. We will meet in September 
to discuss.

Lastly, I’d like to thank our Tarettes 
officers VP Lisa Buchheit, Treasurer Kathy 
Dow, Secretary Sally Hands and our wise 
advisors, Past Presidents Wendy DeLaunay, 
Debbie Foote and Margaret Krows who 
were very critical to helping us navigate 
the year. Thank you! This year taught me 
a great deal about how the club works 
and the crazy amount of volunteer hours 
it takes to make events happen. I’m very 
thankful for the support of so many! At the 
time of this printing we haven’t voted on a 
new name but hope to announce soon - so 
stay tuned.  􁋵

KIMBERLEE CAMPBELL
TARETTES PRESIDENT

QCYC Women’s Group & Jim Pappas

eggs and muffins. Thanks to the Kokenge 

���������������������������������
Your boat is a lot more than fiberglass and so is 
our expertise. We don’t compromise on quality.
Thrusters • Shafts • Props • Struts • Thru-hulls
Carpentry • Haulouts • Major Modifications

������������������������������������������������������
(206) 789-4690  pacificfiberglass.com

The Women’s Interclub Council was founded by the QCYC Tarettes in 1943 to bring women of the Grand 
IV clubs together. It eventually grew into Luncheon meetings eight times a year with various clubs 
hosting. Thanks to this year’s representative, Wendy Redding , who has faithfully been attending WIC 

lunches for over 20 years and Kimberlee Campbell, as alternate. The WIC group always participates in the 
Opening Day parade thru the Cut and this year we rode on “Hygee” from the Bremerton Yacht Club.

Queen City Yacht Club members are our club’s best source 
of new members. Invite your boating friends to join our 

affordable family-oriented boating community. For information 
about membership - queencity.org/membershipqueencity.org/membership and 

Membership Chair Delly Behen dellyb.qcyc@gmail.comdellyb.qcyc@gmail.com.  􁋵

Got Boating Friends? 
Invite them to 

join QCYC!

Pride of Queen City Crews Tackled Specific Tasks

family for all your help! The second-floor 
crew had record helpers serving breakfast 
and cleaning with two shifts.

Thanks to VP Lisa Buchheit and Past 
President Wendy DeLaunay for leading the 
way. A big shout out to the Rosellini’s for 
their overall weeklong coordination.

Don’t miss our last general meeting of the 
year, Friday June 13th, 11:30-2pm where 
we will induct the newly elected officers 
followed by Bunco! Lunch will be hosted 
by us, order as usual from Chef Willie and 
we will treat you! This is always a great 
time to honor the outgoing officers while 
welcoming the new!

Thanks to the Yakima Galley Crew Leaders for Sunday Breakfast

This year’s Low & Slow BBQ had a 
good turnout with the U closed 
and tables set up in the parking lot. 

QCYC pitmasters working overtime to 

Low & Slow BBQ Event 
Brought Out the Best

produce some tasty ribs, smoked ‘Willi/
Waw Brisket and much more. Thanks to 
Low & Slow co-chairs P/C Mark Reed and 
Gary Turner for bringing it all together.  􁋵

Great Turnout for Almost Annual Low & Slow BBQ

    Low & Slow Down Menu	  Pitmaster�
1.	 Prime Suspects – Prime Rib with Garlic Mashed Potatoes	 Greg Burgess
2.	 Smoked Chicken Popsicle 	 Kevin Peterson
3.	 Smoke’n Snails BBQ Char Siu Pork 	 Paul Bennett
4.	 Chicken of the Woods BBQ – Smoked Mushroom Chowder	 Denise Lindholm
5.	 Pulled Pork Patrol Vampire Tacos	 Chris Benson
6.	 You Can’t Best Our True Texas Smoked Brisket	 Joe Sims
7.	 You Can’t Beat Our Texas Jalapeno Cheddar Sausage	 Mitch Garton
8.	 Commodore Slick’s Sweeet Meat Messy Pork Roll	 P/C Mark Reed
9.	 Twisted Arm Smoke Pernil Pork	 P/C Mike Day
10.	 Two Stroke Smoke St. Louis Pork Ribs	 Brandon Farmer
11.	 Dave WilliWaw Beef Brisket BBQ	 Dave Hancock
12.	 Meaty, Beaty, Big & Juicy Burnt Ends Mac & Cheese	 Mark Wehrmeister

Thanks to everyone for join us for our ‘Almost Annual Low & Slow’ BBQ.  􁋵

Commodore Slick’s Sweeeet Meat BBQ in Progress

Brisket Prepared to Perfection
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P/C Dean Anderson Contributed
Greatly to QCYC for Many Years

By Ken Klett 
Fleet Chaplain

Past Commodore, Dean Anderson, 
a gracious, friendly and welcoming 
man, member # 040, slipped his 

moorage for the last time on March 31st 
of this year. Dean was born and raised in a 
small town in Nebraska, one of 11 children! 
That’s probably how Dean learned how to 
manage with such an aplomb through 
chaotic times as a Finance Manager at 
Boeing and as Commodore of QCYC!

Dean joined QCYC in 1978 at the urging 
of P/C John Clark and was a dedicated 
and active member serving on many 
committees during his membership. He 
was Chair of the Labor Day Cruise (’81), 
the Nominating Committee, the Chair of 
the Family Visitation Committee, the Chair 
of the Properties Committee and an active 
Log Racer!

Dean also served on the Board of 
Trustees (’83-’86), was Club Secretary 
(’81), Treasurer (’82) and started through 
the Chairs in ’91 culminating in his 

Commodore year of 
1993! He was very 
proud, and rightly so, 
of the fact that he had 
served in every elective 
office in our club!

As our Commodore 
in 1993 with Judy at 
his side, Dean and Judy 
represented QCYC in 
a classy manner in, 
and to, the Grand 14! 
Judy remembers that 
it was a great honor to 
become a part of the 
Grand 14 organization 
representing QCYC. 
Dean and Judy made lifelong friends from 
other yacht clubs including some whom 
Dean and Judy knew through predicted log 
racing and others as they went through the 
chairs together at their respective clubs.

While members at QCYC, the Andersons 
owned three boats; a 34’ Chien Hwa trawler 
named “Dream Too”, a 42’ Chung Hwa 
trawler also named “Dream Too.”

For the rest of this eulogy 
visit queencity.org/2024-8-bellsqueencity.org/2024-8-bells

After Graduating from 
the University Nebraska, 
he and Judy enjoyed 
a wonderful marriage 
of 65 years! Dean and 
Judy had two children, 
Chris & Leann, and two 
grandsons Cole & Parker 
Lawson.

During his 37-year 
career in Finance at 
Boeing, Dean and his 
family spent three years 
(’83-86) in Macon 
Georgia where he was 
the Business Manager of 
Boeing’s Space facility 

there. Like many Boeing families, at the 
end of Dean’s assignment in Macon, Dean 
and Judy were faced with the decision to 
stay in Georgia or return to Seattle – after 
considering that there were alligators in the 
lakes nearby, that they were living in hot 
and steaming weather and that there was no 
boating in Georgia, the Andersons made the 
quick decision to return to Boeing’s Seattle 
area offices!

Dean loved boating! He was a passionate 
yachtsman who enjoyed spending time 
with his family and many friends cruising 
the waters of Washington and British 
Columbia. He was actually a member of 
three yacht clubs: Tyee YC, QCYC and 
Shelter Bay YC in LaConner. He and Judy 
enjoyed many friends from all three!

After retirement, Dean was able to enjoy 
other passions while still on the water in his 
22’ Sea Dory named “Full Circle”, such as 
fishing and crabbing up in the waters close 
to their home in Shelter Bay across the 
channel from LaConner.

He was a beloved husband to Judy, 
children Chris, and Leann Lawson (Craig) 
and grandsons Cole and Parker Lawson.  􁋵

PC Dean Anderson, 1937-2025
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CPR & First Aid Training Provides 
Advice, Direction, Dos & Don’ts

By Aaron & Kathy Pompeo 
QCYC Members & King County Paramedics

We had a strong turnout for the 
April CPR & First Aid session 
on Mainstation’s 3rd deck. More 

sessions may be offered in the Fall due to 
interest. Participants practiced CPR and 
AED skills on manikins, with demos and 
Q&A. Heart disease and stroke are leading 
causes of death and disability. Call 911 for 
suspected heart attack or stroke—EMS 
speeds up treatment. Time matters!

CPR improves resuscitation odds by 
oxygenating the heart and brain. King 
County’s bystander CPR drives strong 

outcomes. Untrained? 911 dispatchers 
can guide you. Find QCYC’s five AEDs on 
Docks 1, 2, 3, Mainstation, and Outstation. 
See American Red Cross AED instructions 
(redcross.org/take-a-class/aed/using-an-aed/aed-redcross.org/take-a-class/aed/using-an-aed/aed-
stepssteps) for guidance.

Members learned water rescue via an 
Army Corps video: Reach, Throw, Row, but 
Don’t Go! (youtube.com/watch?v=WyOkVhEEFQIyoutube.com/watch?v=WyOkVhEEFQI). 
Check first aid kits on your boat, home, 
and car for expired items. Consider a $60 
Airlift Northwest membership (uwmedicine.uwmedicine.
org/airliftnw/membershiporg/airliftnw/membership) (UW Medicine) for 
air ambulance cost coverage if you have 
medical insurance. Preparation is key for 
emergencies!  􁋵

THE U IS CLOSED
Third Floor Reserved
Mostly Annual Low & Slow 
BBQ Competition  2-5pm

Fathers Day

THE U IS CLOSED
Third Floor Reserved
Mostly Annual Low & Slow 
BBQ Competition  2-5pm

THE U IS CLOSED

QCYC Board Meeting	
7pm

Planning & Finance Meeting	
6pm - Zoom

Docks Committee Meeting	
6:30 - 7:30pm

VESSEL ELECTRICAL INSPECTION
Old Timers Cruise  4pm
Regular Member Meeting 
w/ Dinner  7:30pm

Genord  Private Event

VESSEL ELECTRICAL INSPECTION
Regular Member Meeting	
w/ Dinner  7:30pm
LIMITED OFFICE HOURS

Regular Member Meeting 
w/ Dinner  7:30pm

LIMITED OFFICE HOURS

VESSEL ELECTRICAL INSPECTION
Friday Lunch 
11am-1pm

Women’s Group 
General Meeting

Friday Lunch	
11am-1pm

Fleet Captains Event:	
Big Brother’s Cruise
Friday Lunch	
11am-1pm

LIMITED OFFICE HOURS

★  4th of July  ★

Saturday Breakfast 
8-10:30am

Docks Fun Day  9am-Noon

VESSEL ELECTRICAL INSPECTION
Saturday Breakfast 
8-10:30am

Reid  Private Event

Saturday Breakfast 
8-10:30am

LIMITED OFFICE HOURS

THE U IS CLOSED

Saturday Breakfast 
8-10:30am

Friday Lunch 
11am-1pm

Steckler  Private Event

THE U IS CLOSED
Saturday Breakfast  8-10:30am
Krash the Krows
Humphries  Private Event

Waves to Wheels: 
Land Yacht Cruise
Ashleman  Private Event


